
ATC Bulletin
 ATC High Holiday Services Broadcast World-Wide!

For the very first time, Ahavath Torah
Congregation live-streamed High
Holiday services on the internet. It was
a great success! We heard from many of
you, and you expressed your delight
with how smoothly the services and
technology went. We know from the
devices logged in, that we brought in
viewers not only in Stoughton and the
South Shore, but also across
Massachusetts and New England,
Arizona, New Mexico, California,
Illinois, Virginia, New York, New
Jersey, Texas, Maryland….and even
Tel Aviv! The live-streams brought in
many viewers, with a peak of 212
unique viewers (devices) at any one
time and more than 7,250 views across
the five streaming sessions. It was a
huge success!!!

ATC recently sent out a High Holiday
survey to all members, and we are
compiling the results. As successful as
these services were, we know that there
are things that can be improved upon,
and that's why we've sought your
feedback. We're sure that there will be
more live-streamed events in our
future, and we want to maximize your
satisfaction with ATC, its programs
and services.

Did you know you can watch archives
of all of the services, including those
from Sukkot, on the ATC YouTube
channel? You can find it at
http://bit.ly/ATC-YT

http://bit.ly/ATC-YT


Please! No calls or e-mails regarding ATC on Shabbat or holidays.
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1179 Central Street, Stoughton MA 02072
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L'Shana Tova.

Welcome  to  Ahavath Torah Congregation.

It has been a while, but this is your President…
Robert Bornstein.

So, this is year 2 of my presidency. A year ago, I thought this
was going to be a breeze. ATC was cruising right along. This
building was busy, we had wonderful fund-raising events,
Bingo was Binging, and we were even having a dress-up
Purim service.  This president stuff is easy. And then came
the March 17th's "bump in the road".  You must close your
building for 2 weeks.  Boy, how many times have I heard
that…. never.  I want everyone to know that this was not in
the terms and conditions of a synagogue president.

But then, a small group of members began to Zoom.  Zoom
meetings were frequent, and more frequent, and slowly  we
began to create a new version of Ahavath Torah
Congregation… virtually.  Virtual  online became  2 new
words in our language, and we began to work together…
virtually.  First,  religious school became a virtual classroom.
With no experience, no history, no materials sitting on a
shelf, a new format was invented. And we did it, the
programming worked, and we did it with happy students
and parents.

Then daily events began to fill a void to keep members
involved; book club, daily exercise, as I've been told, a

President’s Message

Annual Community Dinner Diane and Bob Cohn   Helayne Magier
ATC Judaica Shoppe Lynne Rosenbloom   Sandy Stogel
Bingo Leslie Boyle   David Schulze
Bingo Cafe Marcia Boland-Wells
Blood Drive Howard Levenson
B’nai Mitzvah Paula Gaffin
Book an Event Maria Woolf
Brotherhood David Schulze   Stu Weiner
Building and Grounds   David Schulze
Bulletin David Steinberg
Communications Emily Prigot   Rob Yunich
Development and Special Events  David Lurie
Finance and Budget Fred Sussman David Steinberg
Financial Assistance  Howard Levenson

Israel Engagement   Michael Shain
Jewish Family Table Elliot Rosen
Lifelong Learning   Arthur Arkanase   Michael Shain
Member Services Bob Cohn   Marv Asnes
Ritual  Everett Levenson   Rob Vazzana
School Sheryl Asnes
Sisterhood  Madeleine Lewis   Cindy Smith
Scrip  Sheryl Asnes   Wendy Schulze   Helayne Magier
Tree of Life Cindy Smith
Youth and Family Education
              Sheryl Asnes   Lesley Bornstein   Madeleine Lewis   Nancy Hait
Youth and USY   Lesley Bornstein

Team Leaders

Contact any of the above through the ATC office - 781-344-8733 or office@atorah.org

Continued on pages 8 & 9
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From the Rabbi’s Desk
It is the end of October as I compose this message. Yet, I
have already received several emails from individuals and
organizations writing about the December Dilemma. Every
year, we Jews encounter this complication in our lives.
When we collide with the colossus of Christmas celebration,
how should we maintain our Jewish identity?

We survive and thrive in an undeniably Christian society.  Our
America is not an officially Christian country, but it is
predominantly Christian in population and inspiration.
Christian values and mores saturate our surroundings.  In
December, especially, holiday trappings can be exciting,
enchanting and captivating.  How easy it would be for us to be
drawn into the impressive dynamics of our majority culture.

We Jews can revel in the celebrations of our Christian
neighbors and friends take in the Lorelei lures that enticingly
encircle them. We can enjoy the lights, sights and sounds of
Rudolph and Jolly Old St. Nick. We can take advantage of the
sales and smells of the delectable, as much of Christmas has
become almost generic in its commercial nature. But, it is not
a Jewish holiday and does not affect our religious outlook.

For Christians, Christmas celebrates the birth of the messiah
in terms of Christian theology and understanding. There is
no Jewish aspect of that observance. This is an affront to
Christians who are sincere in their Christianity. In doing so,
we, who as Jews, clearly do not believe that Jesus was
divine, would be signifying that we in no way take seriously
the true meaning of Christmas for the Christian.

Too many Jews do not
appreciate or connect with the
wonder and significance of our
own calendar. It is not
surprising that they yearn to fill
an unnatural and unnecessary
void with Christmas pomp and
ceremony.

The Jew who builds a Sukkah,
the Jew who is found in the
synagogue on Shabbat, the Jew
who sings with the Torah on Simchat Torah, and comes in
costume on Purim, is strong and resolute and resistant.
Strong Jewish identities render us less uncomfortable with
the celebrations of our friends and neighbors, especially if
we are attentive to the celebratory nuances of our calendar.

Christmas is not for us, though we can bring a bit of
Christmas to those who are less fortunate…as we have for
the past 5 years. But, we do so as Jews, resolute in our
unique corporate identity to which previous generations
adhered for millennia. We shall rejoice in the beauty of our
own traditions and heritage. In so doing, there will be no
December Dilemma.

Rabbi J

The Fast of 10 Tevet
Tenth of Tevet (Asarah BeTevet), the tenth day of the
Hebrew month of Tevet, is a fast day in Judaism. It is one
of the minor fasts observed from before dawn to nightfall.
The fasting is in mourning of the siege of Jerusalem by
Nebuchadnezzar II of Babylonia - an event that began on
that date and ultimately culminated in the destruction of
the First Temple and the conquest of the Kingdom of
Judah (today Jerusalem and the southern West Bank).

The day has no relationship to Hanukkah, but it happens to
follow that festival by a week. Whether the 10th of Tevet
falls 7 or 8 days after Hanukkah depends on whether the
preceding Hebrew month of Kislev has 29 or 30 days in
the relevant year.

Recently, our ATC Administration Office
has been renamed in honor of Past

President Jerald Savage
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Annalise Becomes a Bat Mitzvah
Ahavath Torah Congregation marked an important
occasion on October 17th, when Rabbi J called 12-year-old
member Annalise Hait to the bimah as a Bat Mitzvah.
Annalise is the middle daughter of members Nancy and
Michael Hait.

"Rabbi Hausman and the entire ATC
community have embraced our
family and have provided us all with
a place that we like to call our home
away from home," Nancy
remarked to the congregation.
"And now we stand here today
celebrating our second bat mitzvah
in this beautiful beit knesset. We
are so grateful to Rabbi Hausman
for teaching Annalise nearly every
week since she was 10 and for
routinely welcoming her to the
bimah to help lead services on
Shabbat and holidays."

For those who watched Annalise shine in her Bat Mitzvah
services, either in person, or by live-stream, it was clear that
those many hours more than prepared her for this event.

ATC members who attended the
services on Friday night and
Saturday morning noted
Annalise's comfort at the bimah
and her facility in chanting
Haftorah and other prayers.
Others exclaimed how proud they
were of her. Many in attendance
remarked on how smoothly and
safely the services were
conducted. It is remarkable to
note that the family, Rabbi J, and
ATC members would not allow a
pandemic to rob this talented and
determined young woman of the
opportunity to mark this vital
lifecycle event.

Exciting News
Our very own Bob Bornstein
has been chosen as a
Congregation Hero by the
Synagogue Council of
Massachusetts. Here is why
he was chosen as a
congregation hero:  "Robert's
commitment and compassion
has kept Ahavath Torah
Congregation thriving and growing. Thanks to him, we
have a virtual daily Minyan, Kabbalat Shabbat and
Havdalah every week!  We live-streamed hybrid services
for the High Holidays that made our congregation feel safe
and connected through his dedication and leadership."
Bob will be honored, along with other award recipients, at
a virtual gala in early December.

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund
Lynne and Stephen Kurlansky, in memory of

Beverly Kurlansky

Anne and Mark Leppo, in memory of
Selma and Irving Nisson

Anne and Mark Leppo, in memory of
Rose and Lenny Leppo

Roz Nadler, in memory of beloved mother, Goldie Nadler

Linda Rudman, in memory of Nathan Rudman

Linda Rudman, in memory of Alfred Lipshires

The Hait family, with thanks

Madeleine Lewis, in honor of Annalise Hait's
accomplishments

Donations received after October 23rd will be
acknowledged in the next issue.For all your grocery shopping

use ATC scrip ...

It’s a Mitzvah!

mailto:mailto: office@atorah.org
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Shabbat Vayera
Friday, November 6

  Candle lighting............................................4:13 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday, November 7
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:14 PM

Shabbat Chayei Sarah
Friday, November 13

  Candle lighting............................................4:06 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday, November 14
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:08 PM

Shabbat Toldot
Friday, November 20

  Candle lighting............................................4:00 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday, November 21
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:03 PM

Shabbat VaYetze
Friday, November 27

  Candle lighting............................................3:56 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday, November 28
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:01 PM

Shabbat VaYishlach
Friday, December 4

  Candle lighting............................................3:54 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday, December 5
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................4:59 PM

Hanukkah First Night
Thursday, December 10

  Candle lighting............................................4:12 PM

Shabbat VaYeshev/Hanukkah
Friday, December 11

  Candle lighting............................................3:54 PM
Light the Hanukkah candles before Shabbat candles

Kabbalat Shabbat..........................................7:30 PM
Saturday, December 12

  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:00 PM

Shabbat Mikketz/Hanukkah
Friday, December 18

  Candle lighting............................................3:56 PM
Light the Hanukkah candles before Shabbat candles

Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM
Saturday, December 19

  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:02 PM
Fast of the 10th of Tevet

Fast begins at 5:50 AM and ends at 4:18 PM

Shabbat VaYigash
Friday, December 25

  Candle lighting............................................4:00 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday, December 26
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:06 PM

Shabbat VaYechi
Friday, January 1

  Candle lighting............................................4:05 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday, January 2
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:11 PM

Calendar
Please note that as of this printing, the building may not be available for any of the services listed below. Please watch

your email or contact the office (781-344-8733 or office@atorah.org) if you are unsure.
Virtual services may be available. Check for times and instructions.

Board of Directors Meetings                  Wednesday, November 11 at 7:30 PM
                                                                  Wednesday, December 9 at 7:30 PM

These will be virtual (Zoom) meetings. Watch your email for instructions.

mailto:mailto: office@atorah.org
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Donations received after October 23rd will be
acknowledged in the next issue.

Shalom!

It is membership time for Women
of ATC.

Dues are $25 this year. If you have
already paid or sign up by November
10th, you will have a chance to win
one of two $25 gift cards. This will
support Women of ATC and enable
us to support our Shul and continue
our events through the pandemic.

Thank you to all those who participated in and those who
took part in Pink Minyan.

Our exercise group has participated in more than 50
lessons in our program. We all agree that we feel much
better and also enjoy meeting with friends each weekday
morning. Please let me know if you would like to
participate, even if only a few days a week. I'll send you
the link. We are also planning to start a 15 minute virtual
marching program. Details will follow.

Our Rosh Chodesh Group and Book Club continue to
meet. Our next book is Dutch House by Ann Patchett. We
will meet on Thursday, December 10th to discuss it.

The Kislev Rosh Chodesh Meeting will take place on
Thursday, November 19th at 11:30 a.m.

Please contact Beverly Barbell at bbarbell@aol.com for
cards for all occasions.

Please contact me with any suggestions.

Stay safe and well.

Madeleine Lewis
Cindy Smith
Co-Presidents

Women of ATC High Holiday Prayer Book
Dedication Fund
Stacy and Howard Andler, in loving memory of Mel Rich

Stacy and Howard Andler, in loving memory of
Sandi Rich

Beverly Barbell, in loving memory of
Samuel and Rebecca Barbell

Ruth and Dan Cretu & family, in loving memory of
Gedaliahu Gutgold

The Grubert family, in loving memory of Joseph Meltzer

The Grubert family, in loving memory of Harry Grubert

Tina and Arthur Mallock, in loving memory of Linda Fox

Lynn Rawlings, in loving memory of
Dr. Sharon Jeanne Rawlings Kramer

Nancy and Bruce Sarnowitz, in loving memory of
Helen & Nathan Sarnowitz

Miriam Stoll and Marc Happes, in loving memory of
Judith Reiss-Stoll

Cindy, Stu, Courtney, and Rachel Weiner, in loving
memory of E. Donald Weiner

Paul and Barbara Greenfield, in honor of
Marilyn Rabinovitz

Paul and Barbara Greenfield, in honor of
Bob and Lesley Bornstein

Arlene and Mark Grubert, in honor of Joseph Frank

Arlene and Mark Grubert, in honor of Ethan Frank

Neil and Ellen Nager, in honor of Negev Stramer's
Bar Mitzvah

Nancy and Bruce Sarnowitz, in honor of Joshua, David,
and Kristin Sarnowitz

Finishing the basement?

Use ATC scrip ...

It’s a Mitzvah!

Levy Chapel Fund
Helayne Magier

The Hait family, in honor of Annalise becoming a
Bat Mitzvah

mailto:bbarbell@aol.com
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challah bake that I can relate to, and even religious
services… as I've been told, and I am only mentioning just
a few.

Before cooking shows were being Zoomed, ATC was the
first with Rob Yunich and Elana Milstein's Pre-Passover
Tasting.  This was to have been a wonderfully planned live
cooking social event. Within hours it became our first
virtual event, and I still remember those slow roasted
apricot chicken thighs.

By the time we knew that two weeks was only the start,
Minyan and Kabbalat Shabbat and Havdalah services
became available. In order to provide a "kosher" Minyan,
the synagogue was opened for 1 evening to hold and record
a Minyan service.  Rabbi J, myself and group of intrepid
prayers, opened the door to a dormant building, donned
protective clothing,  attached a mask to our faces, measured
each seat to be farrrrrrr enough away, then sprayed gallons
of sanitizer to provide a Minyan to be seen and heard each
night on Zoom.  And, since that first Minyan, April 29, we
have never missed a Minyan. For this we are all glad to
provide services for those observing Yarzheit.

Adult Ed classes began shortly after, and continue, with a
response like no other. And now, we are broadcasting live
to you, to your living room, kitchen, man cave, she shed …
to your home, hopefully making these days seem as it was
and will be.

And let me not forget our callers. Each month our group of
members phoned everyone, every member in every state,
to be sure everyone was healthy or if they needed
assistance.  We helped many members in the early days
and thank you for making over 1,100 calls.

It has been quite an experience “keeping the doors open”
as one may say at Ahavath Torah. But only with the help
of many, ATC is alive, and  more alive in so many ways.

So many members have thanked me, and provided positive
words, and it is quite humbling. However, I am only 1
Lego piece in a very large kit.

And this year, this is the right year to take the time and
give thanks.

I wished to thank all that help personally, but I need to
thank those who have provided guidance, assistance, and
just listen to my griping and worries.

David  Schulze has been involved in each aspect of our
closure and re-opening. The shutdown, our re-opening

TEAM, and today's hardware and software just needed for
this production.

If you attend any event, webinar, evening Minyan, enjoy
those daily exercise classes, virtual religious school, and
that is 4 classes each week, or a myriad of zoom sessions,
then we all thank Madeline Lewis.

For picking up checks at my home and working on our
finances to be sure ATC will exist, thank you Wendy
Schulze. Wendy must be doing something right as the
electricity is still on.

Thank you, David Steinberg, for helping with the ShulCloud
transition, and to be that extra pair of hands, especially
with finances, along with handling our statements and
Bulletins.

A loud shout out to our Communications Team consisting
of Emily Prigot and Rob Yunich. They do a priceless
amount of work to keep everyone informed with twice a
week E-mailings and press releases, and change those
letters in our marquee, to let all on Central street and
beyond know we are here!  And there is social media…..
Just as Zoom has become a vital portion of our lives, so
has Facebook, You Tube, Me Tube, Instagram, and a
bunch of letters I do not understand. And a new website
which was only a dream, but we have one, and one to rival
any major synagogue.

Our membership has grown, in these times, yes it has. So,
I extend an ATC welcome to our new family
members.  Let me tell you this building is much more than
a couple lecterns and an ark that you see today.  I've seen
this building, and you will too. So…  Thank you, Bob Cohn.

The membership receivables has been the lowest, not the
lowest in recent memory, but in memory, and thank you
Howard Levenson.

Our reopening Team and our High Holidays Team have
spent months of Zoom meetings organizing to bring ATC
back to live action. Thank you, with a special thank you to
Larry Barbell to head up our honors team.

Thank you to the two gentlemen behind me. Hazan Dan
Bauman and Rabbi J. Dan gives this little shul a sound that
resonates throughout this building  and now the Jewish
community.  Rabbi J has been the corn starch in the roux.
He is our leader, and folks should ONLY know the work it
takes to keep our lights on.  Those lights are computer
screens, with services, educational guests, and a variety of
events.  Now, when it comes to Rabbi J - I would say

President’s Message (cont.)
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President’s Message (cont.)

Miriam Stoll and Marc Happes

Lynn Rawlings

Welcome back Nessa and Steve Wilensky

more, but I am not in the mood for a lecture later today,
tomorrow, and next month.

As we enter Yizkor, may I take a moment to acknowledge
family, friends, acquaintances who we have lost this year,
whether the loss was attributed to the pandemic or not.
And I would be remiss, even though she was not a
member, to mention Justice Ruth Bader Ginsburg, first
Jewish female Justice of the Supreme court.

And in my list of personal “thank you”s…. my family.

I would not want to have any group of people endure
what my family has in these past months. Those who
know me, know at times I am no walk in the park, but
having this synagogue and building alive and well,
became more than a goal, it became an obsession, not
only to keep ATC alive NOW, but for years to come.
There will never be enough words to ever thank Lesley
for just being there, during the first months of
uncertainty.  And the time and efforts she has placed in
ATC, helping wherever she may be needed. Trust me
when I say I have been apologizing to her since March.

And finally - my personal thank you to our membership...
to you. For being with us. Being part of the ATC Family.
For continually being a member, when questions arose
early, "What do we have to offer our members?  Our
building is closed”.

But everyone had patience and stuck with us. Patience
when we started a new computer system. Taking part in
our fundraising opportunities - counting your blessings,
who knew the success this would be, attending virtual
services, missing the social interaction between friends and
members, and just listening to me today.

Each year the synagogue president would stand at the
Rabbi's  and look out to a hopeful packed room of
about 500 people. The president hesitates a bit, but strives
to give a message that hopefully embraces the membership
to want to contribute to the annual pledge, to help this
synagogue or any synagogue survive another year.

I am not saying I'm not asking, but your generosity is
more than just appreciated this year.  For this, we have, on
our website, a conveniently placed donation button to
press after sundown. We have also provided self-addressed
stamped envelopes to help the mailing process.

This is what the President is here for, but as Robert
Bornstein, I am humbled to be the one talking to
everyone today.

Hope for all that this is an easy fast, and from my annual
hors d'oeuvres tie, my family, the leadership both clergy
and lay, and our staff at Ahavath Torah Congregation  a
wonderful, sweet, and healthy new year to all,

At Passover we say “at Passover…next year in
Jerusalem”. Today we say “next year in my seat at 1179
Central Street”.

Thank you,
Robert Bornstein
President
president@atorah.org

mailto:president@atorah.org
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Our sympathies are with…
The Grubert family, on the loss of beloved mother and

grandmother, Miriam Grubert

Faith Weiner, and the Weiner family, on the loss of
beloved husband, father and grandfather, Leo Weiner

Millie Berman, on the loss of her beloved brother-in-law,
Leo Weiner

Rabbi Gerson South Area
Religious School News
Shalom!

Religious School is progressing
nicely.

I am so proud of our students.
Attendance has been very good,
almost perfect every time.

The students are responding
well, participating in the
lessons, and now have begun
interacting with each other. They are dealing so well with
a very difficult situation.

I am quite proud of the way our third graders have begun
to read Hebrew and participate in our prayers. They have
learned all about our High Holidays.  Our parshah study
has included Beresheit and Noach. We will continue,
learning about the Tower of Babel and go on to learn all
about Abraham and his family. In November we will study
Shabbat and after that go on to study about many Mitzvot.

The older children are of course continuing to improve
their reading and prayer skills. We have studied the Shema
and V'Ahavta in depth and will soon go on to study Aleinu
through our “Hebrew in  Harmony program”. We continue
learning about history, studying Joshua, Deborah, Samson,
and Ruth. We discuss our Jewish heroes and through
studying the wisdom of our ancestors, learn Jewish values.
We have discussed the value of attending Religious School
and how what they learn will help them  achieve their
goals in life. I was really impressed with their answers
when we talked about this.

Our Virtual Kabbalat Shabbat School Service will be held on
November 20th. Please support our children by attending.

Please help us by giving me the names of anyone who
might be interested in joining our School.

Stay well and safe.

B'Shalom,
Madeleine Lewis
Lead Teacher
school@atorah.org
781-344-8755

mailto:atceddirector@gmail.com
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Dexter & Sandi Goldstein, in
memory of Marion Kohlberg and
Anna Goldstein

Marsha Sadow, in memory of
Elliot Sadow

Paul & Toby Barbell, in memory of
Ida Dorothy Goldman,
Barnat Goodman, and
Esther Anne Goldman

Alan Paskind, in memory of
Sylvia Paskind

Andrea Cooper, in memory of Jack
Cooper

Hap & Beverly Leven, in memory of
George Leven, Claire Leven, and
Ethel Waxman

Peter Sylvia, in memory of
Linda A. Sylvia

Toby Wakstein, in memory of
Hyman Kaplan

Rick Notkin, in memory of his father

Charles & Barbara Goodman, in
memory of Dorothy Steinberg

Richard & Lynda Levine, in memory
of Herbert Waterman

Warren & Margie Freshman, in
memory of  Jean Gould

Edward & Diane Thaler, in memory
of Sadie Thaler

Nancy & Michael Hait, in honor of
Annalise Hait becoming a
Bat Mitzvah

Lawrence & Janna Gabel, in memory
of Esther Gabel

Beverly Kozol-Tattlebaum, in
memory of Charles Sibulkin

Elaine Robinson, in memory of
Herbert Robinson

Richard Nadler, in memory of
Goldie Nadler

Elaine Musmon, in memory of
Esther Young

Beverly Barbell and Al Gersin, in
memory of Barnat Goodman

Beverly Barbell and Al Gersin, in
memory of Esther Anne Goldman

Neil & Ellen Nager, in memory of
Naomi Feinberg

Dexter & Sandi Goldstein, in
memory of Morris Goldstein and
Bill Kohlberg

Michael Tesler, in honor of
Dr. Arthur Mallock

Warren & Linda Keller, in memory
of Gary Mirliss

David & Wendy Schulze, in honor of
Annalise Hait becoming a
Bat Mitzvah

Marvin & Marjorie Rosenstein, in
memory of Florence Glasser

Donations

Donations received after October 23rd will be
acknowledged in the next issue.

Scrip sellers:

mailto:atceddirector@gmail.com
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Mah Jongg Fundraiser
2021 Cards

Order early & order extra for family and friends
ALL ORDERS MUST BE RECEIVED EARLY THIS YEAR

DEADLINE IS JANUARY 15, 2021
CARDS WILL BE MAILED TO EACH INDIVIDUAL

Please Print
Name: ________________________________________
Address:_____________________________________
City:________________State:_____Zip:__________
Email: _________________________________________
Phone: H:___________________Cell:___________________
Standard #: ________ X $9 each   $__________
Large Print #: ______ X $10 each   $__________
Make Checks out to:
Rabbi Gerson South Area Religious School  (RGSARS)

Any questions please contact Helayne @ 781-344-7566
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November Yahrzeit Calendar
November 1
 Samuel Dressler
 Virginia Gianelly
 Bessie Kassler
 Enid Mallock
 Sol Rosenthal

November 2
 Iris Sonia Katz Cohen
 Harry Opper
 Jacob Asa Stuart

November 3
 Lena Brezner

November 4
 Leonard Connors
 David H. Miller
 Ruth Robinson
 Larry Vodkin

November 5
 Philip Cantor
 Deborah Markson
 Rose Stogel
 Mary Tutun

November 6
 Abram Chandler
 Rona Katz

November 7
 Stan Cohen
 Betty Egel

November 8
 Rose Feldman
 Dr. Arnold Lehrman

November 9
 Barnett Interest
 Michael H. Kamin

November 10
 Martha Gosian-Davis
 Irving M. Levine
 Dr. Joseph Tobin

November 11
 Mildred Reed
 Sally Rubin
 William Shapiro
 Rose Wallace

November 12
 Abraham Feldman
 Elyse Schneider

November 13
 Myer Goldberg
 Beatrice Mogul

November 14
 Arthur Gabel
 Benjamin Manevitch
 Gertrude Slotnick
 Sam Winer

November 15
 Edith Franklin
 David Goldman
 Ethel Gorin
 Mitchell J Greenberg

November 16
 Annette Feldman
 Gussie Fradine Cohen

November 17
 Eva Burison
 Melvin W. Roberts
 Victor Rosenstein
 Dr. Harold Schneiderman
 Jeffrey Westerman

November 18
 Tedd Cohen

November 19
 Samuel Goralnick
 Ida Rostoff

November 20
 Frances Bromfield
 Sarah L. Kisner
 Lena Kramer

November 21
 Stanley Herman

November 22
 Irving Carter
 Michele Ross

November 23
 Abram Green
 Beverly Komrower-Ringel
 Len Lezberg
 Ann-Carol Lipshires
 Anita Wolfson

November 24
 Isador Cohen
 Anita Lichenstein

November 25
 Jacob Denbo
 Moyshe Fisher
 Harriet Freshman
 Mae Lofchie
 Rose J. Rutfield

November 26
 Harry Backman
 Jodi Goldberg
 Ruth Rosenblatt

November 27
 Jack Grossman
 Harriet Katz
 Nathan Perlmutter

November 28
 Judy Bradley
 Reuben Godes
 Nancy Bennett Shultz

November 29
 Sol Abrams
 Lena Fruit
 Clara Lipsky
 Edward Marcus
 Morris Moskowitz
 Kenneth Norris
 Rhoda Novin
 Steven Michael Rivkin
 Samuel Saperstein

November 30
 Sara Goldberg
 Mildred Kline



1515Ahavath Torah CongregationAhavath Torah Congregation

December 1
 Louis Rubin
 Samuel G. Saval
 Efim Toochin

December 2
 Richard Levine
 Claire Lustig
 Nettie Washington

December 3
 Dorine Berger
 Ida Kaplowitz Fradine
 Elaine Kaplan
 Thomas Levine
 Adele Nichols

December 5
 Ida Appel

December 6
 Janet Dorsky
 Joseph Greenfield
 Edith Soroco

December 7
 Gabriel Back
 Harry Goldman
 Mollie Meyerhoff
 Sophie Shaffron
 Daniel L. Snyder

December 8
 J. David Fine
 Bernard Goldberg
 Sam Grosberg

December 9
 Samuel Feinstein
 Mae Rebeca Mednick
 Albert Miller
 Annie Opper
 Linda Vodkin

December 10
 Anne L. Cohen
 Fay Greene
 Ida Katz
 Sarah Katz
 Rose Schlosberg

December 11
 Maurice M. Gould
 Burton R. Levenson

December 12
 Steven Ruback

December 13
 Alexander Ames
 Max Gateman
 Richard Levine

December 14
 Albert Dulman
 Ethel Rosenthal

December 15
 Eugene Denbo
 Shirley Lyons
 Abraham Worobey

December 16
 Benjamin Frank
 Beatrice Levitz
 Ivan Potter
 Abe Shaffran

December 17
 George Schwartz
 Marcia Wolfe

December 18
 Abraham Goodman
 Sidney Kaufman

December 19
 Marilyn Mirliss
 Susan Rosenbloom

December 21
 William Harry Gammerman
 Louis Kisner
 Arnold Lipshires

December 22
 Melvin Prigot
 Betty Shapiro
 Bessie Stacey
 Mary Wittenberg

December 23
 Louis Kay
 Leonard Miller
 Arthur Sharrow

December 24
 Harry Barson
 Michele Koretz-Lester

December 26
 Lawrence Russel Kravetz
 Samuel Randall

December 27
 John Borstell
 Sarah Jacobs
 Eli Kaminsky

December 28
 Dora Klebanow

December 29
 Daniel Moskovitz
 Jacob Ruderman

December 30
 Louis Borr
 Mayer Cretu
 Feyga Fisher
 Arthur Karp
 Daniel Moskovitz

December 31
 Rose Barsen
 William Gabel
 Marla Lustbader
 Norman Siegel

December Yahrzeit Calendar
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